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The next meeting will be Mon. Oct. 6th, 2025, 7:00pm 

At the Windsor Flying Club 

 

2600 Airport Rd #105, Windsor Ontario 

 

Club information, rules and forms are available 

https://sunparlorflyers.com/ 
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Presidents Report 

Sunparlor RC Flyers 

Meeting May 5, 2025 

 

Meeting at the Windsor Flying Club was called to order by President Murray Inverarity @ 7:02 pm.  We had one new 
member (Elie Rizk) but no guests in attendance. Welcome Elie! 
 
Murray requested a motion from the floor to accept the minutes from our last meeting in April as posted in the Emitter. 
Massimo Cardelli put forward the motion with the seconder being Dave Borland. The motion carried.  
 
Treasurers Report    
Jim Bridge reviewed the budget verses actual figures. He also reported the indoor flying season proved to be self 
supporting actually collecting a small surplus. He also reported we had 52 paid up members as of this date. 
Jim motioned the floor to accept his report as stated and reported on our secure website. Seconder was Dennis Pratt. 
Carried. 
  
Old Business: 
Mark Isherwood reported moving the field entrance gate total cost estimate at about $1000.00 to move the existing gate 
ahead 50 feet. He offered a second option of purchasing 8’ aluminum farm gates with the costs being comparable to his 
above estimate. After discussion from the floor, Dave Borland motioned we move forward with the new farm gates. 
Massimo Cardelli was the second. The motion carried. 
Murray will arrange to have the post holes for the gates as well as the additional shade shelter proposal Greg Meyer is 
working on. 
Dave Borland reported he is able to get 16 cubic yards of road gravel delivered along with a BobCat to spread it for 
$700.00 to improve our field entrance roadway. 
Greg Meyer reported his estimates to fabricate a new shade shelter as well as an enclosure for our BBQ. With the shelter 
estimated cost at $2000.00 and the BBQ enclosure at $500.00. 
With the above-mentioned projects approved, Murray requested a motion from the floor to add an additional $5000.00 
from our reserves to the Field Repair budget to cover the costs. Larry Hawksworth made the motion with Paul Sousa the 
second. The motion carried. 
 
Murray reported he had no update on MAAC’s progress with Transport and NAV Canada regarding more exemptions 
from some of the regulations.   
 
Murry and Mark reported the Mall show is a go for Sat. & Sun. May 10th &11th. Mall opens at 10:30am. 
  
New Business: 
Murray reported the need to schedule a workday for the flying field. He has a list of work required including repairs to the 
E/W petromat and fencing repairs. We will try to get this work completed prior to our season opener on May 24th.   
 
Murray and Mike Salter discussed the possibility of there being interest from the membership in arranging a field trip this 
fall to the Wright-Patterson Air Force Base just east of Dayton Ohio. It is an active base with a collection of war vintage 
aircraft on display. The idea will be reviewed at out October meeting. 
 
Murray requested a motion from the floor to close the meeting at 7:55 pm. Paul Sousa made the motion with Massimo 
Cardelli the second. Carried 
 
The 50/50 draw winner was Dennis Pratt $45.00. Congratulations! 
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 Attendance 
 Larry Hawksworth Jim Bridge 
Murray Inverarity Wayne Pinke 
Dave Borland Bill Green 
John Weales Terry Allen 

Kaz Sawiak Roger D’Amore 
Bob Veres Dan Wright 
Greg Meyer Gary Bryce 
Elie Rizk Massimo Cardelli 
Mark Isherwood Dave Doyon 
Juan Pallero Paul Sousa 
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Ramblings Off The Green 
   It has been a productive summer, even with all this heat. Greg built our new sun shelter with the help of a good size 
group of volunteers. The entrance gate has been moved further down the driveway. Nice to be able to park off the road to 
open the gate. So much safer. 

   Greg also designed and constructed a BBQ shelter. No more dragging the BBQ from the shed. 

   Once again thanks to our unsung Hero Dave Borland for maintain a beautiful flying field. Also Thanks Jim Branch for 
spraying our fence line. I’m sure this makes field maintenance somewhat easier. 

   The Wednesday BBQ has been well attended, again regardless of this unforgiving heat. WE have moved the BBQ night 
around a bit to accommodate weather and schedules.. In the Future we may move BBQ night to Fridays. Attendance 
seems a bit higher towards the weekend. WE will continue to send Emails on available nights. Thanks To Bob Veres For 
manning Alaska Bob’s Diner, and for Dan supplying pop and Ice . 

   It won’t be long before our indoor meetings start up and indoor flying gets going. 

Enjoy the rest of the season and I will see you at the field. 

Bill (crash) Green 

      

 

Greg Meyer always doing a GREAT JOB!!!  
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